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BOARD OF DIRECTORS – Regular Board Meeting 
Biscayne High School/Lone Star High School 
Thursday, September 26, 2019 * 6:15 p.m. 

Lone Star High School * 8050-1 Lone Star Road * Jacksonville, FL 32211 
Conference Call-In Information - 1-888-447-7153 * Passcode is 510058# 

 
Minutes 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER/ESTABLISH QUORUM 

Mr. McCray open the meeting at approximately 6: 35 pm.  A quorum was established. 
 
Members Present: Brandon McCray, Efferem Williams, Tameiko Grant 
Members Absent: Jamica Bush 
Guests: LaShanda Evans, Erica Williams, Joy Baldree, John Fuller, Sonya Smith, Sherman 

Riley 
On the Phone: Denise Castro, Michelle Yearwood, Candace Kerns, Danita Smith 

 
2. CONSENT AGENDA  

A. Approved Meeting Agenda for September 26, 2019  
B. Approved Meeting Minutes for June 12, 2019 

 
On a single motion from Efferem Williams and seconded by Tameiko Grant, The Board unanimously 
approved the consent agenda and meeting minutes as presented. 
 
3. PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS  

None 
 
4. BUSINESS/FINANCE         5 minutes 

A. Approved Monthly Finance Statement for Biscayne High School 
(through July 31, 2019) 

B. Approved Monthly Financial Statement for Lone Star High School 
(through July 31, 2019) 
 
Mrs. Kerns went over the June 2019 cash flow position for Biscayne High School.  Biscayne has a 
strong cash position.  In July 2019, the cash flow position is slightly lower; this month has few 
expenditures.  Mrs. Williams brought up the concern of not being reimbursed for expenditures 
that should have been paid from Title I, II, IV funds.  Let us make sure that we are meeting the 
deadlines for District submissions in the future so that this will not be an issue in the years to come.  
Mrs. Kerns discussed having a central location for documentation so that if the District requests 
documentation, the information is easily accessible. Ms. Baldree stated that we must make sure 
that invoices are being completed and sent to Mrs. Kerns so that items can be itemized.    
 
Mrs. Kerns went over the June 2019 cash flow position for Lone Star High School.  Lone Star has a 
strong cash position.  In July 2019, a lot of the accounts payable were paid out, but you ended the 
year with a strong cash position.         
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